
Kia ora koutou!       
 
Thank you everybody for the calmness and support you have shown during our 
recent Alert Level 2 time at school.  We continue to maintain higher levels of      
vigilance and are working with our tamariki to keep ourselves clean and healthy 
and safe. Speaking of Keeping Ourselves Safe, that is a major focus of Term 4 at 
our school every year.  In this newsletter we have shared some information about 
the topics we are learning in our school.  Also mentioned is a very important 
parent/community meeting which is scheduled for Wednesday 16th September 
from 3.30pm - 4.30pm in our Whare Marino (Mission Place Kindy end of our 
school).  Please make time to be there if you can.  You will have the opportunity to 
ask questions of our staff and our local Police Education Officer. 
 
Don’t forget, it’s Daffodil Day this Friday and we have a free Mufti Day for our 
tamariki.  Theme = dress in yellow.  Our school will give a koha to the Cancer  
Society in honour of the day. 
 
Nga mihi, 
Brendon Morrissey 

 SENIOR SYNDICATE NEWS FROM ROOM 13: 
 

Room 13 have been doing a lot of work around what makes us happy and calm. We have go-to 
phrases such as "you can do it! " go-to calm places, go-to people, and go-to activities. We have 
learnt how to calm ourselves down by learning breathing techniques and knowing what our go-to 
interests are that can help us. Our gardens are one of our              
favourite places to visit.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  
                                            

Thursday 27th August 2020 (Term 3, Week 6) 

  

OUR VISION  
 

  “Inspired and resourceful learners for life.” 
“Kia whakaara kia manawanui mo tona ao”  

JUNIOR SYNDICATE NEWS FROM ROOM 18: 
 

Mauri ora!  Nau mai, piki mai, kake mai! 
It has been awesome being back at Kura and working on class projects.  Our first mission was to catch up on 
what everyone had been doing while being safe at home.  We decided to write and paint our stories.  Then 
with the help of our Tamariki we made a room 18 safety plan.  We had lots of good ideas on how to keep our 
class bubble as safe as possible.  
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Pop in and see us. 
224 Commerce Street, Kaitaia 

Phone/Fax: 09 408 1741 

Kaitaia Primary School 
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JUNIOR SYNDICATE NEWS FROM ROOM 3: 
Room 3 children have been very busy learning about all kinds of things from dinosaurs to people. They learnt how to draw a 
person. The children practised drawing themselves first and talked about where their arms and legs should go, then they  
decided on some shapes that they could use to make a person. Everyone agreed that they needed a circle for their head, an 
oval for their body and some thin rectangles for their arms and legs. They used these basic shapes to create a person. Below 
are some of their pictures………..  

 
           

 
 
 
 

Room 3 have also had some time to play and experiment with equipment in the classroom. They have created buildings, 
towers, highways and railways.  They have had adventures with dinosaurs, zoo animals, ninjas and princesses.  

 

 



 
WHEN 

 
WHAT 

Every Wednesday 
 
 

Public Health Nurse attends our school.  If you would like a private     
consultation with our Public Health Nurse, on Wednesday please        
telephone the school and we will endeavour to arrange this for you. This 
service is free. 

Banking 8.30a.m. 
 
 

Every Friday – ASB only.  Please contact the school office if your child 
would like to start school banking.  It is a great way to teach them to save. 

Friday Fundraiser 
= Every Friday 

Our tuck shop will not be open this year but we will have a Friday     
Fundraiser combo for $5.  Order forms for this will be sent home at the 
start of each week. 

Every Friday 
 

School assembly will be held every Friday this term from  
9.45am -  10.30am.  Please join us to celebrate our tamariki! 

Throughout Term 3 
 
 

iMOKO check ups (Whaea Alice and Whaea Bonnie) in our school      
during the morning checking for infectious skin disorders and head lice.  
Free treatment is provided for all children. 

28 August Whole School Assembly in our Hall 9.45am - 10.30am (If Alert Level 1) 

28 August Daffodil Mufti-Day - dress in yellow (free for our tamariki) 

31 August Hearing and Vision testing @ KPS (new entrants and referrals) 

4 September Whole School Assembly in our Hall 9.45am - 10.30am (If Alert Level 1) 

4 September Caught being Good Dad—Duffy Book award at assembly today 

16 September Keeping Ourselves Safe parent/community meeting 3.30pm - 4.30pm 

21 September BOT meeting @ 5.15pm in our Senior School staffroom 

 

Have a great weekend everybody! 
From the children, staff and BOT of Kaitaia Primary School. 
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In Term 4 the staff at Kaitaia Primary School will be teaching… 
 
Year 1-2 Knowing What to Do 
Year 3-6 Getting Help 
 

This is part of the personal safety programme Keeping Ourselves 
Safe. 
 
Keeping Ourselves Safe has been designed to give children the 
skills to cope in situations involving abuse.  It has 3 overall aims: 
 
To develop and strengthen children’s skills to keep themselves safe 
with other people. 
 
To support and encourage abused children to get help from caring 
adults. 
 
To make teachers and parents/caregivers more aware of the need to 
keep children safe from abuse by adults or other children. 
 
To be successful Keeping Ourselves Safe needs your help and sup-
port.  Your child will have Home Book Activities to work on with you. 
 
It is important that you participate as much as possible and talk to 
your child about what they have been learning.   
 
This will help reinforce the messages the school is giving, and help 
your child use his or her new skills with confidence. 
 
A parent and caregiver meeting will be held as follows: 
 
Date:  Wednesday 16th September Time:  3:30pm-4:30pm 
 

Venue: Whare Marino Room 15 and 15B (Senior School) 
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